
  

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Community Development Department 

801-399-8765  //  2380 Washington Blvd. Suite 250, Ogden, UT 84401  //  swilkinson@webercountyutah.gov 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  July 22, 2022 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners 

From:  Sean Wilkinson, AICP  
  Director, Community Development Department 
   
Subject: Request for approval of a donation of “Prop 1 Funds” in the amount of $28,992 to Trails 

Foundation of Northern Utah for asphalt repair on the Pineview Loop Pathway 
 
Agenda Date: August 2, 2022 
 
Documents: Exhibit A:   TFNU request letter 
  Exhibit B: Project map and photo  
  Exhibit C:     Asphalt repair bid 
  Exhibit D:     Memorandum of Understanding (approved February 4, 2020) 
 

Summary: 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah (TFNU) is requesting a donation of “Prop 1 funds” in the amount of 
$28,992 for asphalt repair on the Pineview Loop Pathway. The project consists of treating approximately 
three miles of asphalt with a high-density emulsion-based polymer coating, which will fill cracks and 
reduce future wear. See Exhibit B for a project map. 
 
The requested donation will come from the County option sales and use tax for highways and public 
transit, also known as “Prop 1 funds.” Weber County is authorized to use Prop 1 funds for specific 
transportation-related purposes described in state law, including “the development, construction, 
maintenance, or operation of” certain thoroughfares and trails.  
 
On February 4, 2020, the County Commission approved a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with 
TFNU (under its former business name, Weber Pathways) for all future Prop 1 Fund donations. This MOU 
eliminates the need for a separate agreement with each donation request. TFNU will apply to the County 
for future Prop 1 Fund donations and reference this MOU as the basis for compliance and approval. 
 
Weber County allocated $200,000 of the 2022 Prop 1 fund budget for pathway maintenance and 
construction. This is the third funding request. The remaining balance is $88,503.25. 
 
Previous Donations: 
1. $10,560 for a concept report on the Pineview Loop Pathway extension from North Arm Trailhead to 

the Pineview Spillway (May 17, 2022). 
 
2. $71,944.75 for construction of a new section of the Weber River Parkway (June 7, 2022). 
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Commissioners-  
 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah (TFNU) has worked on building and 
developing the Pineview Loop Pathway (PLP) for over 10 years. The 
Pineview Loop Pathway is now showing the effects of age and use. Some 
areas needing repair are becoming safety hazards for thousands of users 
that bike and walk on this trail annually. The PLP is the backbone of the 
Ogden Valley trail system and needs to be kept in the best conditions to 
serve not only the residents but the many tourists that visit the area.  
 
TFNU would like to seal the asphalt on 3 miles of the Pineview Loop 
Pathway. The asphalt has not been treated since installation and is starting 
to show signs of drying out and deteriorating. By treating the asphalt with a 
high-density emulsion-based polymer treatment, it reduces future 
maintenance and allows the pathway to last many more years.  
 
To complete this project, we are asking for $28,992 of Prop. 1 money to fund 
and complete the repair work. A breakdown of costs will be submitted with 
this letter as well as a photo and map. 
 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah feels this would be an excellent use of 
the Prop 1 funds awarded and help keep the PLP safe. This would give us a 
good start to continuing the repairs on the loop. 
 
Again, we thank you for all your support.  
 
Thank you, 

 
 
Aric W. Manning 
Executive Director 
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Andersen	Asphalt

801-675-1555
admin@andersenam.com

Prepared	For:
Northern	Utah	Trail	Foundation
Northern	Utah	Trail	Foundation
,

Attention:
Alan	Wheelwright

Project	Address:
Eden	Trail
trails
Eden,	UT

Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	provide	you	with	a	proposal.	Please	review	the	proposal	and	feel	free	to	call	with	any	questions.

AP4	ASPHALT	SURFACE	TREATMENT $28,992.00

Apply	120,800	Square	Feet	of	AP4	Asphalt	Surface	Treatment

Apply	AP4	Surface	Treatment,	which	is	a	high	performance,	high-density,	emulsion	based	asphalt	polymer
treatment	at	a	rate	of	65+	wet	Mils.	
AP4	consists	of	at	least	6%	cutting	edge	polymers	for	added	durability	and	better	resistance	to	ultraviolet
rays,	oxidation,	water,	and	chemicals.
We	will	thoroughly	clean	the	pavement	with	wire	bristled	sweepers,	high	powered	blowers,	and	high
pressured	water	(if	necessary).
A	polymer	modified	tack	coat	will	be	applied	if	necessary	for	adhesion	and	added	protection.
Purchaser	is	responsible	to	ensure	all	vehicles	are	removed	(towing	if	required)	from	the	affected	areas	no
later	than	7:00	a.m.
Sprinkler	systems	are	to	be	shut	off	24	hours	prior	to	treatment	and	24	hours	after	completion.
The	parking	lot	may	be	reopened	24	hours	after	the	completion	of	work	but	is	subject	to	weather
temperatures	and	other	related	conditions.
We	are	not	responsible	for	damage	to	property	from	vehicular	or	foot	traffic	on	wet	material.

PREPARED	BY:	Andersen	Asphalt PROPOSAL	TOTAL: $28,992.00

Notes:

Additional	quantities	to	be	billed	at	the	same	rate.
Power	steering	turning	marks	are	normal	and	will	fade	away	over	time.
The	sealed	surface	will	remain	tender	during	the	hot	months	of	the	year.
Customer	is	responsible	to	ensure	sprinklers	are	turned	off	24	hrs	prior	and	remain	off	for	24	hrs	after	project.	Additional	costs	will	be	billed	if	contractor	arrives	to	a	wet
surface.
It	is	the	responsibility	of	the	customer	to	ensure	all	vehicles	or	other	debris	is	clear	from	the	maintenance	area.	All	towing	costs	will	be	billed	to	the	customer.
Price	based	on	1	Mobilization;	additional	mobilizations	will	be	charged	extra.
Purchaser	is	responsible	to	ensure	all	vehicles	are	removed	(towing	if	required)	from	the	affected	areas	no	later	than	7:00	a.m.
Sprinkler	systems	are	to	be	shut	off	24	hours	prior	to	treatment	and	24	hours	after	completion.
We	are	not	responsible	for	damage	to	property	from	vehicular	or	foot	traffic	on	wet	sealcoat.	

The	Unit	Rates	applicable	to	the	categories	of	work	to	be	performed	pursuant	to	this	Agreement	are	based	on	the	following	material	costs
and	published	indexes:
Any	adjustments	to	the	original	scope	of	work	shall	be	committed	and	paid	by	purchaser	as	though	a	written	change	order	were	approved
and	signed	by	both	parties.

Purchaser:			____________________________________			Title:	__________________________________
	
Printed	Name:	__________________________________			Date:	_________________________________
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